August 2023
Dear Parents/Guardians:

We hope that you have had an enjoyable summer. Time has gone quickly, and the beginning of the school year is rapidly approaching!

In an effort to help your child transition to school we will be allowing parents/guardians to walk students to their classrooms on the first 4 days of school (September 7th, 8th, 11th, and 12th). If you plan to walk your child to their classroom you will be allowed into the building at 7:55am. Please sign in at the main office, proceed directly to your child’s room, drop them off with the teacher, and exit the building through vestibule and main office while signing out. Arrival takes place between 7:55am to 8:05am so all parents will be asked to be out of the building by 8:05am. Please park in the parking lot and walk up to the building as close to 7:55am as possible. 
Beginning on Wednesday September 13th, students will proceed to their classrooms with the assistance of faculty and staff. If you are planning to drop off your child each morning, please use the student drop off lane. Pull up in the drop off lane and drop off your student(s). Please do not park in the drop off lane and walk your student to the faculty and staff. If you would like to do this, please park in the parking lot and walk up. This will help expedite the drop off process for everyone. Please remember the speed limit in the parking lot is 10 mph and there is no passing in the parking lot. Please proceed with caution as many primary school students are walking through the parking lot on their way to school.
Please remember that we have made an adjustment to our schedule this year. An enrichment period will take place every Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday from 2:20pm to 3:00pm. We will begin our enrichment periods on the week of October 10th and run it through the remainder of the year. During these periods students’ will be receiving specific targeted instruction from faculty and staff members.
Please remember that we have made an adjustment to dismissal this year as a result of the enrichment period. To pick up your student(s) this year please park in the parking lot and walk up to your designated location. Do not park in the drop off lane and walk up to the designated pickup location, you need to park in the parking lot. Faculty and Staff members will be at each designated location waiting to assist you. Please tell them who you are picking up in that grade level and they will communicate with other faculty and staff members inside to send your student(s) out for dismissal. All students that are parent pick up will be dismissed at 2:15pm. We will do the same process for the parent pick up students at the end of the enrichment period at 3:00pm.

I also wanted to announce a few important upcoming events so you have the time to plan for them. The Primary School Meet and Greet will be September 6th from 2pm to 3pm. The first day of classes for students will be September 7th. The Primary School Open House will be October 5th from 6pm to 7pm. Please mark these down on the calendar so you can attend with your student(s) as we look forward to seeing each and every one of you. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Primary School Office at 843-2025 ext. 3118.
